Park Springs Neighborhood Association General meeting of the PSNA Meeting Minutes May 5, 2010

The meeting was called to order at 7:14 P.M.

Minutes from the November general meeting were read and approved.

The treasurers report was given. There were no questions.

Cindy Randolph reported on the nominations committee results. Wes Todd was nominated for Treasurer to replace Rebecca Carpenter who will be moving. Tom West was nominated for President to replace John Williams who will be stepping down from that position after 3 years of service. Allen Davisson will continue as Secretary and Germaine Swenson will continue to serve as Vice President. Sharon Bramblett will assume the webmaster position.

Motion was made to accept all nominations and passed with none opposed.

Food committee head Betty Barker will be stepping down this year. Stacy Gunn stepped up as the volunteer to replace Betty.

Rebecca announced that the board is requesting suggestions for future meeting speakers.

New business: Tom West reported on the upcoming May 18 Austin Zoning and Platting and the City council meeting in June that will deal with the Whisper Valley PUD/PID application. Their environmental study was accepted by the city as reported by Michele Rogeson.

Carol Shinn expressed concern about possibility of a "chop shop" due to a neighbor's high traffic of cars being moved in and out.

Wes Todd asked if anyone had information about the new prayer center on Burlesobn Manor Rd. New PSNA member David Gilmartin responded with information about the center and it's proposed purpose after completion. The center is not yet fully operational.

PSNA Member Frank Toussaint gave an excellent presentation on the beekeeping hobby. He handed out informative supplier catalogs and also samples of his local honey to everyone in the room. He also answered many questions and made himself available for future questions from members. 272 8710

At 8:50 with no further old or new business to discuss, motion to adjourn was made and passed.